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IMPORTANT NOTICE! 

Next Post 96 Officers meeting on Wednesday 1600 September 6 at Arizona Traditions Classroom 

Next Post 96 Business Meeting September 21 at 1900 Social hour 1800 

Meetings held at Arizona Traditions Neighborhood Center. 
17221 N Citrus Rd., Surprise 85374 

This is a special meeting.  We will have the boys we sponsored to Boy’s State in June attend with 
their families.  Might have a couple City Councilmen join us. 

Firehouse Subs and soft drinks for all.  

Next American Legion Riders Meeting 1800 Saturday September 9 
Sands Chevrolet Surprise Conference Room 

 

COMMANDERS CORNER 

Closing in on the end of the heat.  Some 

organizations are resuming meetings after the 

summer break.  As for us, it’s pretty quiet. 

Except for one thing, the IRS Employer 

Identification Numbers.  A friend has a source 

where he did some lookups for us.  The number that 

supposedly was for the Riders hasn’t been used for 

so long it doesn’t appear anymore.  The suspicion 

is that it was for the SALs not the riders.  George 

has believed that for a while.  There is only one and 

it is for the Post and Riders both.  That confirms we 

are ONE organization with ONE tax return 

That’s all folks! 

For God & Country,  

Andy LaCour, Commander 

Legion Rider 

FROM THE SR VICE-COMMANDER 

I can't believe it is September already!  In a couple 

of months, the Riders will be hosting their 

Spaghetti dinner on November 4.  The dinner starts 

at 1700 (5pm) and ends at 1900 (7pm).  Cost is $10 

per person, which covers spaghetti with meat sauce, 

bread and salad.  There is always a good time for 

everyone and the funds go to the Rider's charity.  

Tickets on sale very soon. 

Mike Elliott, Sr. Vice-Commander 

Legion Rider 

FROM THE JR VICE-COMMANDER 

Hi All,  

Here is my little article as I am out of town.  Hope 

I did not miss too much of importance at the last 

meeting.  Sandy and I are in Minnesota on a trip I 

had planned for months.  This is our home state and 

my graduating class has a luncheon every summer.  

Of course, I was one of the starters about 20 years 

ago with three of my best friends, which has grown 

to about 50 classmates and spouses.  Will be back 

for the next meeting and our turn to do to retire 

American Flags.  All you members need to get 

involved in retiring our flags. 

SEMPER FI and be well, 
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Your Junior Vice Commander, 

Jerry Pontius 

FROM THE FINANCE OFFICER AND 
JUDGE ADVOCATE 

The books have been audited and all found in order.   

We are on for the Poppy Fundraiser on Veterans 

Day at Sam’s Club.  Marty Schwab will be looking 

for volunteers soon.  We will give out Poppies 

Friday and Saturday to raise funds for our restricted 

veterans account.  Sunday we will give out US 

Flags to raise funds for our general fund.  Please 

help, we need you. 

Past Commander Nancie is handling the paperwork 

to rename our post to: Joseph Q. Johnson American 

Legion Post 96.  This will necessitate a change to 

our by-laws and constitution.  

Please get your dues paid!  We would like to 

receive a 100% award this year! 

Semper Fi! 

George Van de Langeryt 

Finance Officer& Judge Advocate 

Past Commander & Legion Rider 

FROM THE CHAPLAIN 

Dear God, 

We come to thee with wounded hearts for those 

suffering the tradgdy in Spain.  Please watch out 

and bless the survivors. 

For God and Country, 

Chaplain Joe Urshan 

SICK CALL 

Dave Willis had knee replacement surgery on 8/24 

at Del Webb. 

If anyone is ill in your family, please contact our 

Chaplain or Commander.   

POST EVERLASTING 

No reports 

FROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 

Bruce Officer won the Membership Drawing at the 

July 20 meeting.  Maurice Imming won the drawing 

at the August meeting.  Unfortunately, neither 

members was present to collect the prize.  It pays to 

attend meetings! 

THANK YOU to all 75 members that paid their 

2018 dues already, The American Legion National 

Headquarters is proud to count you among its 

dedicated and valued members, be sure to sign the 

front of the card on the line provided and carry it 

with you as proof of your membership in the 

nation’s largest veteran’s organization. 

You can renew online at Legion.org.  Use a credit 

card to pay your $40 dues and you will be able to 

print a temporary membership card.  Better yet, pay 

your dues at a meeting, see the Finance Officer. 

Member renewals are coming in fast and furious.  

Save a stamp and bring your renewal to the Post 

meeting on September 17, give it to the Finance 

Officer.  Good reason to attend a meeting! 

Your 2017 membership card is good until 

December 31 but please don’t wait to renew.  You 

have your notice from National so why not renew 

now? 

A “Road Runner” stamp on your membership card 

that means you are an Early Bird who paid before 

December 31.  Charter members have an “Eagle” 

stamp on their card. 

WWII, Korea & Vietnam Veterans: With your 

membership card, you will find an application for 

Honor Flight.  Send it in if you are interested.  The 

trip is 3 days and 2 nights to see the War Memorials 

in Washington, DC.  This is a free trip but only the 

veteran goes no family.  It is a memory you will 

never forget.  There is a wait list so get the 

application in. 

You will find a card from the Legionnaire 

Insurance Trust for a free $5,000 Accidental Death 

Insurance Policy.  This only covers you when 

traveling on Legion business.  If you are interested, 

fill it in and return it. 

Have you moved, changed your phone number 

or email address?  If so, please call Ed at 623-975-

1522 or email at foerster20404@COX.NET.  Give 

us the new information and we will update the 

records so you will continue to get your Legion 

Magazine and the Post Newsletter mailed or 

emailed to the proper address. 

Thank You & Semper Fi! 

Ed Foerster, Membership Chairman 

 

 



Surprise Post 96 September Newsletter 

 

 3 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 

Saturday September 2 – 1000 40&8 meeting at 

Post 12 in Wickenburg.  Pulled pork lunch for $5 

served from 1130 unto 1530.  All are welcome to 

join us in Wickenburg for a great lunch!  Spend 

the day in Wild West Wickenburg. 

Saturday September 2 – Victory over Japan Day 

(VJ Day) The Japanese officially surrendered to 

the Allies on board the battleship Missouri in 

Tokyo Bay.  

Saturday September 2 – International Bacon 

Day!  Go get a bacon burrito and celebrate.  

Today's Motto: Everything tastes better with 

bacon! 

Monday September 4 – Labor Day – Take a day 

off and relax.  Observed on the first Monday in 

September, Labor Day pays tribute to the 

contributions and achievements of American 

workers.  It was created by the labor movement in 

the late 19th century and became a federal holiday 

in 1894. 

Tuesday September 5 – 0900 Veterans Memorial 

Hall Board of Directors Meeting.  Surprise Ford 

Conference room.   

Wednesday September 6 – Senior Day at Fry’s, 

Bashas’ and Albertsons.  10% discount on your 

groceries. 

Wednesday September 6 – 1600 Post 96 Officers 

Meeting at Arizona Traditions, in the Classroom.   

Saturday September 9 – 1800 American Legion 

Riders Chapter 96 meeting - Sands Chevrolet 

Conference room.   

Sunday September 10 – 1400 American Legion 

District 11 Meeting at Post 62 in Avondale.  

Lunch is served after the meeting. 

Monday September 11 – Patriot Day - Patriot 

Day is an annual observance on September 11 to 

remember those who were injured or died during 

the terrorist attacks in the United States on 

September 11, 2001.  Many Americans refer to 

Patriot Day as 9/11. 

Friday September 15 – National POW/MIA 

Recognition Day.  As of today (8/25/17), there is 

no information available about a ceremony at 

Luke AFB.  Looks like there will not be one this 

year. 

Saturday September 16 – 0900 NWVVA 

meeting at Sunland Memorial Park, 15826 Del 

Webb Blvd., Sun City. 

Saturday September 16 – Birthday of the US Air 

Force.  Party at Luke AFB, Club 56 Patio1700-

2000.  

Saturday September 16 – By an act of Congress, 

on 9/16/2009, this day was designated American 

Legion Day. 

Sunday September 17 – 1000 Military Breakfast.  

The location is changed!  We will now have 

breakfast at Boots & Bourbon, 14051 W Grand 

Ave, Surprise, AZ 85374.  Join fellow veterans for 

chow.   

Monday September 18 – National Cheeseburger 

Day!  Go get one! 

Thursday September 21 – 1800 American 

Legion Post 96 meeting at Arizona Traditions in 

the Neighborhood Center.  Happy hour followed 

by meeting at 1900.  This special meeting will 

have the young men we sent to Boys State in 

attendance and give us a talk on their experience.  

We will have Firehouse Subs! 

Friday September 22 - Elephant Appreciation 

Day!  Go to the zoo and pet an elephant. 

Saturday September 23 – Oktoberfest begins in 

Germany; it is a two-week festival, held in 

Munich, Bavaria, Germany.  While it is a giant 

world festival in Germany, Oktoberfest 

celebrations are held around the world during this 

time.  So, if you can't get to the fair in Germany, 

you can participate in a local event. 

Sunday September 24 – Gold Star Mothers and 

Family Day 

Sunday September 24 – Rosh Hashanah Begins 

at sunset 

Tuesday September 26 – 1000 Disabled 

American Veterans Star Chapter 24 meets at AM 

Trust Bank, Reems Rd at Grand Ave. 

District 11 Meetings.  Sunday at 1400. 

November 12, 2017 Post 12 

January 14, 2018 Post 29 

March 11, 2018 Post 61 

May 6, 2018  Post 62 
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SAVE THE DATE – UPCOMING EVENTS 

Saturday October 28 - Retiree Appreciation Day 

at Luke AFB will be held at the Navy Reserve 

Bldg. #300 on the West side of the base.  Hours 

are 0800-1130. 

Saturday November 4 – 1700-2000 Post 96 

Legion Riders annual Spaghetti Feed at AZ 

Traditions Ballroom.  Tickets on sale soon. 

March 10-11, 2018 – Luke Days - The Future of 

Air Power. 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 

We have a letter to the Editor this month.  Comrade 

Doug Gitchel wants us to be sure and have October 26, 

1962 in our calendar as the start of the Cuban Missile 

Crisis.  We shall do just that! 

Please visit our advertisers and thank them for 

supporting Post 96.  We have three advertisers not 

renewing their ads.  Please ask businesses you see to 

support the Legion by adding their business card.  

ONLY $5/month, we invoice $60/year. 

Post 96 members are invited to submit articles of interest 

to our membership.  Photos must identify all persons 

shown.  PLEASE, get articles to me by the 20th of the 

month. 

If you would like to be added to our email distribution 

list, please contact me with your email address.  You do 

not have to be a Legion member, we are happy to 

distribute our newsletter to anyone interested. 

George Van de Langeryt 

Past Commander & Newsletter Editor 

gvan8888@aol.com 

 

 
 

 

District 3’s Williams resigns from Council 

Surprise, AZ (August 15, 2017) District 3 

Councilmember John Williams on Tuesday, submitted 

a letter of resignation from the City Council effectively 

immediately.  

Williams was first elected to the City Council in 

November 2007.  He was re-elected last fall to begin a 

new four-year team January 1, 2017.  Williams was 

elected Vice Mayor by the City Council in 2012 and 

again in 2015. 

Williams noted his decision for resigning in his letter 

sent to the City Council and City Manager this morning:  

“My intention a year ago was to fulfill my obligations 

as an elected official with four more years of service.  

Life tends to pivot and shift quickly, often 

unpredictable, unavoidable, and inconvenient.  So while 

this decision comes very early in my third term and as a 

surprise to some, it is founded on what is best for my 

family, my ability to support my family, and how to best 

serve Surprise and District 3.  In stepping down my goal 

is to refocus all my energy on being the best I can be, as 

a father, husband and throughout my professional 

career, never sacrificing the joy in the journey.  My 

hope, I open the door for someone else, someone that 

reflects the ideals of the working family in District 3 and 

Surprise, a visionary who will look ahead and serve the 

greater good for our District and City.  Service will 

never leave me, it’s what drove me to seek re-election, 

and is critical for growing a vibrant and engaged 

community.  So while I will no longer serve in this 

leadership role, I remain as committed as ever to our 

community.” 

“John’s sacrifice to service is commendable,” says 

Mayor Sharon Wolcott.  “I had the pleasure to serve 

with him over the past eight years through good times 

and challenging times for our city and he was a very 

compassionate leader for Surprise.  I recognize the 

challenges of balancing family, work and service and 

while I will miss him on the dais, I respect his needing 

to take more time to devote to family.” 

Per city code, City Council must formally accept 

Williams’ resignation at a public meeting.  As it is not 

listed on tonight’s council agenda, Council will have to 

take that action at a future meeting. 

Because Williams has more than two years remaining 

on his term, state law requires the city to put the 

remainder of his term on the next Council election ballot 

that would be August 2018. 

Once Council takes formal action, the City Clerk shall 

begin the process to advertise for those wishing to apply 

for the District 3 seat and serve up until the August 2018 

election. 

mailto:gvan8888@aol.com
http://www.surpriseaz.gov/DocumentCenter/View/38563
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The Council interviews each applicant at a public 

hearing held no later than 10 days following the close of 

the application acceptance period, followed by a seven-

day period during which public comment may be 

submitted to the City Clerk's Office. 

Additional details will be provided by the city once the 

application process is open. 

 

Sunday Morning Military Breakfast 

It started on Sunday September 21, 2015 by Navy 

veteran and Legion Fundraising Chairman Marty 

Schwab and will be every third Sunday from now on.   

Our August breakfast at Boots & Bourbon was GREAT!  

Food is good and hot, service was great and fast, prices 

are reasonable we get a 10% veteran discount and we 

had lots of room.  Big turnout, about 22 veterans and 

family.  Phyllis Lipscomb joined us, nice to see her 

again!  

All veterans, spouses, kids and guests are welcome.  

This is an informal gathering, not a meeting; there is no 

agenda, no minutes and no officers.  We are getting 

together as veterans to enjoy each other’s company.  Just 

bring your stories, jokes and smiles.  Casual attire, 

please be comfortable.  Join us at 1000 for great food at 

the Boot & Bourbon Bar & Grill, 14051 W Grand Ave, 

Surprise, AZ 85374.  It is not on Grand but in back of 

the Good Will Store.  Boots gives veterans a 10% 

discount, ask for it. 

Next Military Breakfast is September 17!  Come join 

us! 

 
Marty Schwab at Boots & Bourbon for August Military 

Breakfast. 

 
Chaplain Joe Urshan is enjoying chow at the breakfast. 

 
There is Karen Van next to Bob Zech across from Pat 

and Jack from Traditions. 

 

Alert: Surprise 'facility fees' at doctors' offices 
shock consumers 

Let's say you've been seeing the same doctor for years 

and you've never had a billing problem.  Well, that could 

change because doctors’ offices and their practices are 

being bought out and that's causing unforeseen 

problems for consumers, like Elizabeth Edwards.  

"I’m recently retired," Edwards said. 

Edwards says now that she's retired, she has more time 

to cook healthy.  When it comes to maintaining her 

health, she tries to see the doctor on a regular basis. 

"I called, made sure they took my insurance and 

everything.  I set up an appointment, went and saw this 

doctor," Edwards said.  
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Edwards says she went to the doctor's office assigned by 

her insurance company.  Here, she paid her $5 co-pay 

mandated by insurance and then had some tests done.  

Edwards was then asked to come back a month later for 

a follow-up visit to get her results. 

"The doctor came in and said everything is good, blood 

work looked fine, you're just one of these people that 

runs [sic] a low red blood cell count and she says alright, 

we'll see ya!”  Edwards recalled. 

Before leaving, Edwards says she paid another $5 co-

pay and thought nothing more of it. 

However, she was shocked when she received a bill for 

$135.  But she was even more shocked at from whom it 

was, HonorHealth.  So, she called. 

“Told me, it's a facility fee.  It's something they're doing 

now.  Well, I wasn't aware of it.  She said we were told 

the doctor’s office was going to send out letters to notify 

all their patients this was happening.  Well, I never got 

anything,” Edwards said. 

As it turns out, HonorHealth is gobbling up doctors’ 

offices and one medical practice that HonorHealth 

bought was Edwards' doctor and when that happens, 

new billing procedures always occur, including hitting 

consumers like Edwards with something called a 

"facility charge." 

In Edwards’ case, the "facility charge" was $135 for her 

follow-up visit. 

“Like I said, at a hospital, surgery, that sort of thing I 

expect it, but not at a doctor's office,” Edwards said.   

Edwards says HonorHealth told her since they're the 

new owners, they will be charging patients a "facility 

charge" for seeing her doctor. 

She couldn't believe it so 3 On Your Side got involved.  

HonorHealth sent us documentation showing Edwards 

did sign a "financial agreement" when she checked in 

with her physician.  But Edwards thought it was just 

routine paperwork and had no idea a "facility charge" 

would be part of her follow-up visit. 

Regardless, after 3 On Your Side got involved, 

HonorHealth told Edwards they would waive the $135 

fee this time. 

"If I hadn't called or contacted 3 On Your Side, I 

wouldn't have gotten this resolution at all, so I am very 

happy, very pleased," Edwards said. 

These facility charges are becoming more and more 

frequent.  So, it's worthwhile to double check with your 

doctor’s office.  If you don't, you could get stuck with 

the hospital's facility fee. 

Copyright 2017 KPHO/KTVK (KPHO Broadcasting 

Corporation).  All rights reserved.  Reprinted with 

permission: Courtesy of KPHO/KTVK (KPHO Broadcasting 

Corporation”. 

 

 

(l-r) Rebecca Jackson-Towers Manager of the 
Fry’s Store at Bell & Reems, Post 96 Fund 

Raising Chairman Marty Schwab, MSgt Anthony 
Drew USAF, Post 96 Commander Andy LaCour, 
Post 96 Finance Officer George Van de Langeryt 

On August 15, representatives from Post 96 met with 

MSgt Drew at the Luke AFB Airman and Family 

Readiness Center.  The post donated 10 $25 Fry’s Gift 

Cards for Air Force families in distress.  Fry’s store 

manager Rebecca Jackson-Towers attended and was 

pleased to see the gift cards going to such a worthy 

cause.  This is YOUR American Legion Post 96 in 

action helping veterans. 

 

 
Medal of Honor recipient James C. McCloughan 
of American Legion Edward W. Thompson Post 
49 in South Haven, MI., on Sunday, August 6.  

Photo by Robert Franklin - The American Legion 

Medal of Honor recipient dedicates 
Vietnam wall at his Legion Post 

By Henry Howard 

James McCloughan, the most recent Medal of Honor 

recipient, helped dedicate the 49ers Michigan Veterans 

Memorial Wall at Post 49 in South Haven, Mich., on 

August 6. 
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The wall contains the names of the 2,679 Michigan 

residents who were killed in Vietnam. 

“This is quite a reverent day for all of us, especially for 

those of you in uniform of if you are a family member 

of someone who made the ultimate sacrifice,” said 

McCloughan, as he read the names of South Haven area 

Vietnam veterans who were killed.  “We are in deep 

sorrow for our brothers.” 

While McCloughan is no stranger to public speaking — 

he coached a Legion Baseball team for 35 summers, 

plus more than 130 high school sports teams — as a 

newly minted MoH recipient, he will have more 

opportunities to engage the public. 

 “I’d like to give a new image of who the Vietnam 

veteran is,” said the former combat medic who received 

the medal for his actions that saved at least 10 men.  “I 

just read a book, 'What It’s Like to go to war.’  In that 

book, it talks about the Vietnam veteran as being the 

same as his father who was in World War II.  They came 

home.  They started a family.  They got into a career.  

They built their house, as their father did.  But you know 

what?  People haven’t come to realize that the World 

War II veteran, like the Vietnam veteran, didn’t talk 

about the war.  But the World War II veterans had a lot 

of people behind them who did talk about the war for 

them.  The Vietnam veterans had no one except for 

maybe someone who knew what went on over there to 

speak for them.” 

McCloughan, a 24-year member of Post 49, joins 

Korean War veteran Duane Dewey as post members 

who have received the Medal of Honor. 

The Post 49 wall was donated by the Vietnam Veterans 

of America chapter in Holland, MI.  It had been in 

storage after the VVA group had created a newer one 

and brought it to Post 49 for an event a year ago. 

 “I walked in there, saw it and it stopped me dead in my 

tracks,” post adjutant and Vietnam veteran Tom Breen 

said.  “I had the same exact reaction as the first time I 

saw the Wall in Washington, DC I know the names on 

that and what they represent.” 

Breen led a committee that was charged with installing 

the wall.  Before it could be displayed, there were 

changes to be made as dozens of names were 

misspelled, damaged or missing.  “I’m not going to say 

it was a pleasurable thing of what those names 

represented but it was an honor to put those names on 

the wall and get it put up here,” Breen said.  “I think we 

accomplished our mission.” 

After the ceremony, the 400 or so attendees were broken 

into smaller groups and escorted into the post’s meeting 

room to view the memorial wall.  Visitors paused in 

hushed tones at the wall, which was illuminated only by 

candles.  A wreath was placed to honor those who made 

the ultimate sacrifice. 

The impact of the project didn’t really hit Breen until he 

was telling a woman at his local VA about it.  “She said, 

‘Tom, it’s kind of like you guys — leave no man 

behind.’  I had never thought of it that way,” he said.  

“But that’s what I think of.  They’re here now, and they 

are staying.  That wall is not going anywhere.” 

Department of Michigan Commander Brett Holt was 

among the dozens of Legion Family members from 

around the state who attended the ceremony. 

“For this post to take the opportunity to commemorate 

and recognize Vietnam veterans is a fantastic thing,” 

Holt said.  “It falls in line with exactly what The 

American Legion is all about — taking care of our 

veterans and remembering their sacrifice and not 

allowing the public to forget.” 

American Legion National Commander Charles E. 

Schmidt, a fellow Vietnam War veteran, passed along 

his gratitude in a letter that was read at the ceremony.  “I 

can’t tell you how honored I am to know that another of 

our nation’s bravest heroes is also a longtime 

Legionnaire,” Schmidt wrote to McCloughan.  “Your 

heroic service to your country is now permanently 

etched into history — an inspiration to all Americans. 

“Long before President Trump presented you with our 

nation’s highest medal, you inspired countless young 

people as an American Legion Baseball coach for 35 

years.  Those players could not have had a better role 

model and mentor. 

“Thank you for all that you have given to your country, 

your community and The American Legion.” 

 

 
 

County names Surprise a satellite voting 
site for Nov Special Election; sets new 

onsite voting dates 
Surprise City Hall will serve as a Satellite Voting site 

for this November 7 Special Election cycle. 
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This designation allows any registered voter residing in 

Maricopa County to vote or drop-off a ballot at Surprise 

City Hall- Clerk’s Office, during the replacement ballot 

period and on Election Day.  

Due to the designation, the hours for In-Person 

Replacement Ballot Voting and Ballot drop-off have 

changed from what was published in the July issue of 

Surprise Progress Magazine.  Here are the following 

dates/times:  

Saturday October 28 – Tuesday, November 7: In-

Person Replacement Ballot Voting period and Ballot 

Drop-Off.  This includes Saturday and Sunday voting; 

8 a.m. – 5 p.m. (*extended hours on Election Day)  

*Election Day, Tuesday, November 7: In-Person 

Voting and Ballot Drop-Off, 6 a.m. – 7 p.m.  

This is a Ballot by Mail Election only.  Ballots will be 

mailed on October 11.  In Surprise, registered voters will 

consider three separate general obligation bond 

questions requesting bond funding for 10 projects in the 

areas of public safety, traffic congestion mitigation 

and pavement preservation.  The projects include a 

Public Safety Evidence & Readiness Center, a 

permanent fire station in north Surprise and a new fire 

station in the southeast part of the city, road 

improvements on Waddell, Greenway and Litchfield 

and a citywide pavement preservation program to fund 

major road repairs.  To learn more about all of the 

projects, costs and timelines please visit 

www.surpriseaz.gov/decidesurprise.  

Surprise City Hall is located at 16000 N. Civic Center 

Plaza, Surprise, 85374. 

 
Lunchtime Theatre Series 2017-2018 

performances are set 

Surprise, AZ (August 21, 2017) Jazz, Opera, 

Broadway and the Classics are included in the line-up 

for the Lunchtime Theatre Series during the fall – spring 

seasons!   

The City of Surprise Arts and Cultural Advisory 

Commission and the West Valley Arts Council, in 

partnership with Theater Works, the West Valley 

Symphony and the Phoenix Opera, are pleased to 

announce the following performances:  

GYPSY - September 14, 2017 Gypsy tells the story of 

the dreams and efforts of one hungry woman to get her 

two daughters into show business.  This musical has 

earned "Rose" a place in theatrical history as the 

archetypical stage mother.   

LOS TRES TENORES - November 9, 2017 Phoenix 

Opera presents an exciting program featuring Italian 

Neapolitan favorites, Mariachi greats, Broadway 

ballads & more!  Special time and location- 2 p.m. NW 

Regional Library, 16089 N Bullard Avenue (No lunch 

service at this event).  

A CHRISTMAS CAROL - December 14, 2017 This 

is Charles Dickens' well-known holiday classic.  Enjoy 

the ever-popular characters of Ebenezer Scrooge, Bob 

Cratchit and Tiny Tim brought to life in live theater.  A 

wonderful holiday treat.   

UNFORGETTABLE - January 18, 2018 Snap your 

fingers, tap your toes and experience the joys of 

Neapolitan Songs, Operetta, Broadway and Grand 

Opera with the Phoenix Opera.   

JAM SESSION WITH MAESTRO CAL 

STEWART KELLOGG & FRIENDS - February 8, 

2018 The Jazz World embraces spontaneous variations 

on given themes.  The songs we play will last forever.  

Our improvisations last only in the moment they are 

created!  Presented by the West Valley Symphony.   

A CHORUS LINE - February 22, 2018 Celebrate the 

unsung heroes of musical theater, the chorus dancers.  

They are dedicated, underpaid and talented.  The show 

is based on real life characters and dedicated to anyone 

who has ever danced from high school to Broadway.   

FOREVER PLAID - April 5, 2018 One of the most 

popular musicals in recent memory.  It is chock full of 

classic Barbershop and pitch perfect harmony.  It is 

about four guys who shared their love of music and how 

their story ended and then began.   

Each 45 – 50 minute performance begins at noon, at the 

Arts HQ, 16126 N. Civic Center Plaza.  Please note the 

November 9 performance begins at 2 pm and will be 

held at the Northwest Regional Library, 16089 N. 

Bullard Avenue.   

You can bring your lunch or order lunch in advance for 

the shows located in the Arts HQ facility.  Call City Café 

@ Surprise, 623.222.8900 to order, and lunch will be 

waiting for you on the day of the performance.  For 

menu options and pricing, call the café.   

Tickets are $10 per performance and can be ordered by 

calling the West Valley Arts Council at 623.935.6384.   

For more information visit www.surpriseaz.gov/arts. 
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Have you signed up a NEW member for 2018? 


